Hillsboro Energy Commission Approved Minutes
May 26", 2022; Bolded items are things to-do

Meeting opened at 6:06 PM. Attendance: Brett Cherrington, Chairman; Jon Daley; Adam Charrette,
Sue Durling

Secretary’s report:
Minutes from May 12", motion to approve as amended by Sue, seconded by Adam; unanimously
approved.

Delegation

Sue will be in charge of the community power project. Jon will be in charge of the weatherization
project. Adam will be in charge of the LED street lighting project. Brett will be in charge of the EV
charging station.

LED Street Lighting Contract
No update. Adam will reach out to Affinity to see where they are with the audit, and if they
are still aiming at their quoted June completion date.

Electric Vehicle Charging Stations

The Charging Forward virtual meeting happened last week, Brett and Sue attended along with a
few key members from the community (business owner, police, building inspector) and a lot of
employees from US DOT and Eversource.

The main purpose of the meeting was to inform the town as well as get feedback to help revise the
document.

Jessica Wilcox and Mike Tardiff will likely be our key contact people going forward.

Dennis Roberts (of Hillsboro Ford) is not in favor of using the State land near his lot, as he stated
he has an agreement with State that allows him to use that land for parking.

Brett brought up the police station lot as well. They were just asking for suggestions of
possibilities, and didn’t evaluate or compare possibilities because were just collecting data.

Brett talked with the chief after the meeting about having the charging lot out front for the public;
the chief definitely wants any charging station for the police cars out in the back, away from the public
charging locations.

Brett found a solar car port design that was built using an Energy Efficiency Grant in Delaware that
looks pretty interesting.

There was a second meeting (public hearing) by the NH Transportation Council, regarding the
NEVI (National Electric Vehicle Infrastructure) that Brett and Sue also attended, and they were asking
for possible locations for chargers. The attendees of that meeting were from all over NH talking about
why their location was a good location for a charging station.

Community Power
No update.

Weatherization Project
No update. Jon will reach out to Shakes to Shingles to see if anything is moving.

Next meeting at June 9" at 6PM. Jon will need to leave by 6:45PM.
Motion to adjourn at 6:34 PM by Sue, seconded by Adam. Unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted,
Jon Daley



